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1. Thank you for inviting me to today’s meeting. I do want to confirm that I intend to participate in future meetings of CAAP, as well as in other Permanent Committees and if so necessary also in the Working Groups of the Permanent Council.
2. As this is the first meeting of the Committee, let me begin by congratulating you, Ambassador Caceres, on your election to the chair.  You have a key role to play in the preparation of the Special General Assembly and the execution of all the mandates; and I am sure that under your capable guidance, this Committee will complete its important agenda in a timely manner.

3. I want to take this opportunity to focus on some of the challenges and opportunities facing the CAAP as well as the General Secretariat in the months ahead.

4. First of all, the General Assembly at its thirty-fifth regular session decided to convoke a Special General Assembly before the end of January 2006, for the purpose of, inter alia, considering the proposal for a revised scale of Regular Fund quota assessments.  Therefore, the CAAP will be engaged in this exercise in the coming months and undoubtedly serious decisions will have to be made.
5. As regards the 2006 approved budget; it is fairly well known that the ceiling of $76.275 million established for 2006 is inadequate to address the operational needs of the Organization. Further, a steady decline in funding has depleted the Organization’s reserves, making it an enormous challenge to respond to crises, political or administrative.  
6. You will recall that adjustments had to be made and a new structure was implemented to enable the Secretary General to remain within the ceiling mandated by the General Assembly.  However, I am deeply concerned that unless remedial action is taken and taken soon, additional adjustments may have to be made.
7. This brings me to one of the major problems we currently face in relation to the Regular Fund; which is the situation of the budgetary deficits in several accounts of the 2005 budget. Despite these deficits and the relative absence of funds, much remains to be done and requires resources which our Organization does not have.   For instance, there are still urgent and essential maintenance work and repairs to our buildings that must be put on hold.  I note with satisfaction that this problem has been included in CAAP’s agenda for today. 

8. The budget preparation process will begin shortly. I cannot overemphasize how urgent and critically important it is that the Organization secures an increase in the Regular Fund for 2007.
9. The financial situation of the Organization is aggravated by the inability or failure of countries to pay quotas on time.  Member states must be encouraged to fulfill their financial obligations to this Organization. Whatever the modality or system that may be developed, it is also critically important for member states to pay arrears. Apart from the newly to be established scale of assessments and the agreement on the required increase of the budget, attention also needs to be given to the collection of the annual quota’s to the Regular Fund. 
10. In recent years, our experience has been that we repeatedly find ourselves in the situation where mandates and expectations exceed the material and financial resources available to the Organization.   We must address this phenomenon in an engaged and proactive way; and if possible in a structural manner.  
11. I encourage members of CAAP to take a holistic and creatively fresh approach to examining the current quota system, to better reflect member states’ capabilities to pay and the Organization’s realities.   It is imperative that we work towards a quota system that is equitable.  We know that this Committee has advanced considerably on this matter.  I therefore look forward to the final outcome of your deliberations. The General Secretariat has provided this Committee with some ideas on how to address the quota situation. 
12. In the meantime, and importantly, the Council and its Committees should continue their efforts to develop a more efficient system of assigning and prioritizing mandates. In this regard, I commend the work being undertaken by the working group on procedures and priorities and by the delegation of Canada that presides over it, for taking the lead in this matter and I encourage all member states to participate in the discussions of such Working Group.  The General Secretariat has provided its views on their effort to the Chair of this working group and we stand ready to continue our assistance.
13. The General Secretariat has actively started a process of analysis of the current financial situation in relation to the mandates and management of the OAS, mainly to seek to streamline operations and improve efficiency, resulting in cost-cutting and savings.

14. In conclusion, Mr. Chairman and members of the CAAP, in the coming months, you have a number of important and difficult decisions to make, which will have tremendous impact on the present and future of this Organization. 
15. With your dedicated efforts and the upcoming Special General Assembly, we have an opportunity to tackle substantially, and hopefully structurally, the dire financial situation of the OAS.  The General Secretariat will continue to work diligently and assist in any way we can to achieve the objectives set by the Member States.
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